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Recent letters from four of our nine Zambian students enrolled in various colleges 
in Zambia. The scholarship funds enabling all of the students to attend college are 

provided by generous annual contributions from members of MVPC. Thank you 
for your continued support. 

For more information contact Stan Williams at aswilliams@bellsouth.net or 404.245.6749  

Dear Sponsors, 

Greetings to you all my dear sponsors. Hope these greetings reach you all in good 
faith and health. Approaching the mid of the year brings forth hope and happiness 
because you and I are totally convinced that our creator God almighty is and will be 
with us throughout this year as long as we remain in faith and hopeful in him who 
created us, and gives us life each and every day. 

This semester was full of challenges which include a lack of food staffs and proper 
gadget making studying very hard. Adding to these the studying period was too short 
but thanks to you my dear sponsors for your unceasing support which made me to 
concentrate only on the studies. I promise to continue working very hard to the end of 
my studies. 

This semester I look to having good results has never before all due to your support 
that you all my dear sponsors who are working hard to make sure I remain in school and finish my studies. To 
this effect I thank you all for being there for me through to this year. I just finished the exams but I have to 
admit that the exams where very hard and am just hoping for good results because I worked very hard this 
semester like every semester. 

To this end I want to wish you all my dear sponsors a healthy and happy life as we continue to live under the 
protective wings of our loving creator. Thank you all my dear sponsors. 

Yours faithfully 

Innocent Chileshe 

Dear sponsor, 
I greet you in the blessed name of our Lord Jesus. My name is Phiri Esther a 2nd year student at Chalimbana 
University studying ICT. 
 
I write this letter to say thank you and to update you on my school, and to continually thank you for your un-
conditional love and generosity, I know it may not be easy for you as well but I know the almighty will reward 
you. Though school has been a bit tough, but I put in all my efforts and was able to pass my exams and now I 
am doing my first teaching practice at the government school next to Helen Devos called Twashuka secondary 
School here in Lusaka. I promise to do my very best and never to let you down at any point. 
 
In conclusion, I really want to say thank you for all your hard work and the help you generously render to me, I 
may not be able to repay you but only God almighty will continue to bless and flourish the works of your 
hands. The support and love that you have shown me I given me a reason to help someone else out there some-
day. May the Lord continue to bless and protect you. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Esther Phiri 

mailto:aswilliams@bellsouth.net


I am writing this letter as I am thankful for the support that you have provided by 
sponsoring my education at the college. Words can’t possibly measure the happiness I 
felt when I was informed that I was chosen to be sponsored by ACE. 

This sponsorship is like a blessing after all the problems I have been through in life. 
Your generosity gives me the confidence to be hopeful and pursue my academic 
dream of being a teacher in Computer and Business studies. Your assistance has made 
all of it much easier for me.it is my hope that this letter serves as a reflection of the 
impact your organization has on me, throughout my career there have been many 
obstacles, finances being one of the greatest, that I have to address along the way by 
awarding me this sponsorship, you have lessened my financial burden which grants 
me the opportunity to concentrate as the most imperative element of my education 

You have inspired me a lot. I wish to give back to the community when I attain my 
goals in the future. I hope that I will be able to follow your example and help inspire 

those who are in need I am now in the second year and I am currently doing my Teaching Practice at school 
within Kanyama, neighbors with Helen Devos School, New Kanyama Primary School. It’s a great 
experience and I have learnt a lot from both the permanent and student teachers during this short period. 

It’s good to note and remember that there are people out there who are concerned about the underprivileged. 
You have shown your concern by stretching your hands towards my education. A lot of great things can be 
said about you, more than you can never know, and I thank you for everything. God bless you and your 
families. 

 

Most sincerely, 

Munyenyembe Eric 

Semester V11 
Date: 31/05/2022 

Dear Sponsor, 

This report is to provide an update on semester V11 progress that will be due on the 17th June 2022. The 
semester started on the 7th March 2022, without any balance of my tuition fees. I have been a hard working 
student to pursue my passion for computer technology, being the most leading industry of innovation in the 
world today. I completed my previous semesters with distinctions by the Grace of God. 

Before my scholarship, I had difficulty writing my end semester exams at the same time as my fellow class 
mates. Thanks to you my Sponsors, I can now be able to write my examinations with a free mind and 
concentrate more to my studies without thinking about where I will get my tuition fees to clear balances. 

However, there are some of the challenges I encounter through my studies. Being a 
computer scientist requires a lot of practice. I haven’t been able to practice enough for I do 
not have my personal computer. I have been doing a side job that helps in transportation 
and other small necessities for school. 

Through it all, I thank the Almighty that He has sent forth His People to help my 
household through my Education at a Higher Level. As it is, this is my Final Year of 
Studies. 

I believe Education will lift my Family from Lacking Basic Needs. 

I Submit.   

Francis Hanyama. 
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